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The project work on the Church has begun! - see more inside  
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FROM THE VICARAGE  
Julian E Ll White 

Dear People of the Parish, 
 
It is with deep sadness that I confirm the news which most of you have 
received by now.  Revd. Richard (Rick) Hayes died at home on September 

19th surrounded by his family.  It was a privilege to bring him house 
communion during his confinement and to administer Last Rites at the 
close of his earthly passage. I was profoundly touched when, during his 
final communion, he insisted on reading aloud, faintly but with 
unequivocal confidence, the words of the appointed Gospel. It contained 
the phrase óBe doers of the word, and not hearers onlyô and this was most 
appropriate to Rick. 

 
Rick was a óhands onô Christian and would have little truck with religious 
jargon and clerical preening. Of prime importance to him was bringing the 
Gospel to where people were. We stipendiary clergy often think that it is 
enough to greet people at a given church, or in our homes, in order to 
debate spirituality. Rick was prepared to go further. No matter where 
people worked, he was willing to bring the gospel to them. Irrespective of 

what they believed (if anything) Rick was prepared to enter into 
conversation with them and to advance the Christian view point. In his 
secular employment with Tata, Rick also served as Chaplain and, in so 
doing, straddled the divide between secular and spiritual. For many years 
Rick had served as Diocesan Evangelist, and he used this experience to 
bridge the gap in an increasingly un-churched society. 
 

Sandra and I had known Rick for many years during which he grappled 
with a number of obstacles placed on the path of what he knew to be a 
calling to ordained ministry. His unquenchable spirit, at length, led to his 
Priesting on June 24th 2017. He was appointed to serve in this group of 
parishes where he won the hearts and respect of many. 
 
Rick had a number of gifts which enhanced his ministry. Many of you will 

recall his humour, his kindness, suspicion of ómanagementô (both in the 
work-place and among his clerical colleagues!) and significant personal 
faith. He reached out and influenced the lives of many.  
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HOPE CHAPEL, EARLSWOOD 

 
CHRISTMAS FAYRE  

 

Saturday, 2nd November 2019 
10.30am - 1.30pm 

 
Christmas gifts, wrapping & delights, mammoth raffle, tombola 

and cake stall. 
 

Entry adults £1.00 
 

Free tea, coffee and biscuits. 

 
ALL MONEY RAISED GOE S TO CHAPEL EQUIPMENT  

 
 

 
In all of the above (and in many other respects as well) we must pay ful-
some tribute to his wife, Tracy. She, and their children, fully supported 
Rick every step of the way of his spiritual quest and their support should 
not be underestimated. 
 

The funeral (a Requiem Mass) is scheduled to be held in Mathern Church 
on October 8th at 10.00am. This will be followed by cremation at Lang-
stone Vale Crematorium at 12.30pm. 
 
To Rick, I commend him with a heartfelt óthank youô for ministry and 
friendship. He is worthy of the epithet óWell done, good and faithful serv-
ant, enter into the joy of your Lord.ô  
 
May the souls of the righteous rest in peace and rise in glory.  
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The New Bishop of MonmouthðThe Venerable Cherry Vann 
The Archdeacon of Rochdale was elected as the next Bishop of Monmouth 
on Thursday 19th September.  The Venerable Cherry Vann secured the nec-
essary two-thirds majority vote from members of the Electoral College on 
the last day of its meeting at Newport Cathedral.  
The announcement was made by the Archbishop of Wales, John Davies, 
President of the Electoral College.   

 
He said, ñI am looking forward enormously to working Cherry. She has a 
huge amount that she will be able to contribute to the life, not only to the 
Diocese of Monmouth, but also to the Church in Wales. One area I know is 
very close to her heart is the churchôs ministry in post-industrial areas 
where community life, and church life in particular perhaps, has suffered 
enormously. The diocese, a little while ago, appointed a new archdeacon 

with responsibility for those areas, but having a bishop with great experi-
ence of them will be a huge morale boost for them.ò 
 
Bishop Elect Vann said the challenges facing churches in south-east Wales 
were the same as those in the north-west of England. She said, ñThe towns 
around Manchester, Oldham, Rochdale and Ashton are significantly chal-
lenged, both economically and in terms of church life. Weôve done some 

statistics, and a very, very small percentage of the population are going to 
our churches. This is something that we have been working hard to address  
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in the Manchester area and I look forward to bringing some of the wisdom 
and knowledge Iôve gained from there to Newport and the Diocese of 
Monmouth. 
 
ñIt struck me when I read the diocesan profile how similar Monmouth Dio-
cese is to Manchester, on a smaller scale, but the challenges are the 

same, the demographics are the same and itôs really good to be here to 
lead the people of Newport in the next challenges that lie ahead.ò 
Originally from Leicestershire, Bishop Elect Vann has served as Archdea-
con of Rochdale, in the Diocese of Manchester, for the past 11 years. She 
trained for ministry at Westcott House, Cambridge, and was ordained as a 
deacon in 1989. Among the first women to be ordained as a priest in the 
Church of England in 1994, she has spent her entire ministry so far in the 

Diocese of Manchester, in Flixton, Bolton and Farnworth. She is also an 
honorary canon of Manchester Cathedral and a former chaplain to deaf 
people. 
 
Ms Vann holds senior posts in the governance of the Church of England. 
She has been Prolocutor of the Lower House of the Convocation of York 
since 2013 and is an ex-officio member of the Archbishopsô Council.  

 
 
A talented pianist, Ms Vann is both an Associate of the Royal College of 
Music (ARCM) and a Graduate of the Royal Schools of Music. She conducts 
the Bolton Chamber Orchestra. 
Ms Vann will be the Bishop Elect until the appointment is formally con-
firmed by the Archbishop at a Sacred Synod service. She will be then be 

consecrated as bishop at Brecon Cathedral ï the seat of the current Arch-
bishop ï and enthroned as the 11 th Bishop of Monmouth at Newport Ca-
thedral. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE SEPTEMBER WI NNERS OF 

THE 200 CLUB:  
 
 1. Aileen Doggett 

 2. Megan Barr 
 3. Jenny Millar 
 4. Penny Francis 
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Update on repair 
works at the Church  

There is some very necessary repair work happening at the church be-
tween now and about the middle of November.  This is to try and reduce 
the level of damp inside the building, particularly on the west wall, and 

put in a new electrical supply and improve access, heating and lighting - 
as far as we can.    
 
 

As well as using the funds that have 

been raised over the last couple of 

years for such an eventuality, we 

have been able to secure a grant 

from the Heritage Lottery Fund and 

one from Garfield Weston Founda-

tion to help with the cost.  But as is 

always the case, the actual cost of 

the work exceeds the budget availa-

ble, so we may have to make some 

difficult choices about what to prioritise.   
 

 

Volunteer labour is an important element of the project and we would be 
delighted to hear from anyone who might be able to spare an hour every 
now and again to help with particular tasks.   

The next significant one is digging a trench 

about 50 cm deep across part of the church-

yard for the new electrical supply.  This will 

be done under the supervision of an archae-

ologist and will happen on 11 th Oct from 

about 8.30am onwards.  If you could spare 

an hour to come and dig it would be very 

much appreciated.    

 

Charles Eickhoff eickhoff@btopenworld.com 

or Janet Horton (641783) 

would be pleased to hear 

from you.  

mailto:eickhoff@btopenworld.com
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